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NOTICE OF MOTION 
 

Submitted in accordance with sections 54, 55, 56, 57, and 58 of  
Procedure Bylaw C-7907-2019  

 
 Presented By: Councillor Mark Kamachi, Division 1  
 Seconded By: Deputy Reeve McKylor, Division 2 

 
This notice of motion is read into the Council record on December 22, 2020. The motion as read 
into the record will be debated on January 12, 2021.  

 
TITLE: To extend the mandatory water/wastewater connection to the 

Bragg Creek municipal water and waste water utility system date 
from December 21, 2020 to December 31, 2021 

WHEREAS The Bragg Creek water treatment plant opened in 2014 to serve the 
water and sewer needs of Bragg Creek residents and businesses. 
Over the last six years, landowners have been encouraged to 
voluntarily connect to the system; 

 
AND WHEREAS In November 2018, Rocky View County Council amended the 

Water/Wastewater Utilities Bylaw (Bylaw C-7662-2017) to require the 
landowners within the Bragg Creek water and wastewater utility 
service area to connect, at landowner cost, to the municipal system by 
December 31, 2020;  

 
AND WHEREAS Given we are in the midst of a pandemic, there are some remaining 

residents who have yet to connect due to financial hardship caused by 
the Covid-19 pandemic and are asking for an extension to make the 
commitment to connecting to the system. 

 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT: That Administration be directed to make the one year 
date extension to the policy and have it be brought back to Council for a decision.   
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